ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES
V2
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Monday 13th May 2019 at Steve’s house:

33 Swan Street, Sible Hedingham, Halstead, CO9 3RE.    Tel 01787 469512

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer).
 
	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 11th March 2019
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 11th March 2019 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record.
	

	3.00
3.01


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.01) Andrew is requested to progress the Clubmark Self-Assessment Annual Review (Appendix 1B of Minutes 28/11/16). Julie reported that the Dev Com paperwork is reviewed and up to date.

	Andrew

	4.00
4.01


	Correspondence

SOS have received an email from Geoff Mitchell of Trailnet, a non-profit making organisation dedicated to promoting outside activity, requesting the use of our Hockley map for a promotional event. After some discussion within the Committee they were advised that we would expect to retain control of our maps, but were asked to contact Steve to discuss their requirements further. They have so far not responded.

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07
5.08

5.09

5.10
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer tabled his report which sets out the Club’s current position as Appendix 1A and 1B attached.
(PM 5.03) All BOF levies now paid.
(PM 5.04) As reported at the last meeting the club’s finances remain reasonably healthy and we are in a sound position to proceed with the purchase of new SI equipment.
(PM 5.05) The first batch of Club shirts has sold well. We now hold a further stock which should be marketed to the membership and made available at events.
 
All events have shown a profit, even Hockley which had fairly high costs. See Appendix 1B.
(PM 5.06) The Chelmsford grant is now approved and a condition is that a school’s day is held in Chelmsford.
(PM 5.06) The Jack Petchey grant is also approved and a condition is that an activity is held in Writtle.

Part of the above grants is allocated to new equipment. Steve will source new SI controls. Andrew has previously proposed the acquisition of two low range lap tops (15”) from a reputable manufacturer at about £350 each and a receipt printer for about £300. Kevin would investigate and make proposals. The Committee would need to request Andrew’s assistance in setting up the new system.
(PM 5.08) The reaction from Essex University was disappointing (see Eddie’s email 7th March) but Eddie reported previously that he had not given up and seeks to speak directly to Dave Parry Director of Sport. Some concession could potentially be offered to University students to make the arrangement more attractive. Wivenhoe Woods is not big enough without the University campus however if we extended in the opposite direction into Wivenhoe town it could prove an interesting course. Parking is a potential problem but the school may be a possibility.
Cake Money for the Evette Baker event to be allocated.

	Steve
Steve

Steve
Kevin
Andrew
Eddie

David

	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03
6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07
6.08
6.09

6.10

6.11
	Fixtures Report
Prior to the Meeting Eddie circulated the 2019 and 2020 Event Summary (Appendix 2A & 2B).
The Naze event is sorted. Only the Risk Assessment to be finalised.

The Maldon Urban event is now set for 21st July. A fairground will be setting up the same day but is likely to be later.
Parking is yet to be finalised for Baddow Ridge but the headmaster of the C of E Primary School is supportive of the idea of using their playgrounds and field. SOS have offered to make a financial contribution which could include cheaper entry for children and staff. This is to be discussed with the school governors. The event clashes with a classic car show which may result in some congestion.

The Highwoods event is to be Organised by Geoff Patterson with David offering advice and assisting in the setting out.

Lyn seeks volunteers to organise the summer series events on 10th July and 14th August. Callum was suggested as a suitable candidate with Daisy in a support role. Alex might also be interested. Several non-orienteers are participating in the summer and winter series events and whilst a few have become full SOS members it would be good to recruit more. A system of vouchers for full events may provide an incentive.
(6.12) Colchester Urban has been approved as a Level B event for 2021. Appropriately qualified volunteers need to be recruited.

Lord Petre has confirmed agreement for Writtle 2nd February 2020.

Steve has been demonstrating local support for the Harwich urban event on 16th May 2020. Parkrun might be a useful means of advertising the event.

(PM 6.09) Eddie has been in touch with Sky Ropes regarding a combined event at Notley. They would not normally charge for under 50 children but charge 50p per head if over 50. Sky Ropes would be advised that we could plan it in for next year.

Julie is considering setting up a further event safety course.
	Sue
Eddie
Lyn
Eddie
Julie


	7.00
7.01

	Volunteer Coordinator
All as discussed above.

	

	8.00

8.01
8.02


	Winter and Summer Series Events

The Winter Mid-Week Series has been well supported. Lyn won the Long Course league and Rachael the Short course. Congratulations to both.
Lyn is arranging the Summer Series. See 6.06 above.

	Lyn

	9.00
9.01

9.02
	Mapping Report 
Kevin is continuing to update our maps to the new ISOM 2017 standards and is currently updating the Maldon map and courses for the event on 21st July.
It was noted there are usually about 8 separate courses for an urban event set up as age/gender classes. Consider pre-entry as well as entries on the day. Although there is some additional cost to pre-entry, using Fabian 4 for example, it has administrative benefits and the advantage of getting people to sign up earlier. It was noted that not all those signed up actually turn up. Maps would be A3. Parking options to be explored ie. council offices or the school.

	Kevin


	10.00

10.01
10.02

10.03

	Equipment and Club Kit
John reported that he holds most of the club kit though some is presently held by Steve.
Five kites have been damaged in storage.

The Club tent was a fairly cheap purchase and is now coming to the end of its useful life. A replacement would be investigated.


	Lyn
John

	11.00
11.01

	Webmaster’s Report

Andrew continues to post details and results of events on the Club web site.
	

	12.00

12.01

12.02
12.03
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report

(PM 12.01) The warden at Tiptree has the new orienteering plaques in place. Julie has checked the positions and will arrange for new maps to be issued. We would charge £1 per map.
(PM 12.02) Hylands Park Visitor Centre had mislaid the orienteering maps. Kevin would check the current position.
Eddie has checked the situation with Notley Park and it took them some time to locate the maps. Steve would draft a poster to advertise the course.

	Julie/Alex
Kevin
Steve

	13.00
13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07

13.08
	Development Committee
The first of the schools’ days is Tuesday of next week in Castle Park Colchester. Steve could still do with a few more volunteers. The full day is 8.30am-3.30pm.

Writtle will go ahead on 18th June as a slightly scaled down version of Schools’ day. Steve would issue an email for volunteers. Writtle will provide some assistance.
Costs and expired driver qualification have prohibited the use of a mini bus for the Evette Baker event. Participants would therefore share car journeys.

3 or 4 mini series events will be held at Admirals Park, Maldon Prom, Castle Park and Great Notley. Whilst Maldon wished to charge £25 this might be subject to further discussion.

There have been no developments with the proposal to work with Notley High School but John Ray and Notley Green Primary Schools appear to be quite keen. Fordham and Springfield will start after schools’ clubs. Steve has had a positive response from St Peter’s School Halstead.

Next Dev Com Meeting to be organised.

A further coaching event with BBQ to be organised at Wivenhoe.

Club coaching to be held at Harwich on 8th June.


	Steve
Steve
Steve

	14.00
14.01

	EAOA Report

Colin will attend the next EAOA meeting on Friday.

	Colin



	15.00
15.01

15.02
	Membership Report
Lapsed members no longer appear on the BOF web site after 31st March. Geraldine has contacted those who have not renewed.

Geraldine has managed to get a word copy off the full SOS membership from the BOF web site and would circulate as requested.

	Geraldine

	16.00

16.01

	General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
(PM 16.01) Kevin has set out and circulated a draft list of the primary objectives for an SOS Privacy Policy. Kevin has undertaken to produce a draft document for comment. 


	Kevin

	17.00

17.01
17.02
	Any Other Business

Members would be asked if they would be interested in putting together an SOS team for entry into the Essex Way Relay in September. (See Steve’s email 14/05/19)
Out hosts were thanked for their hospitality.


	Steve

	18.00
18.01

	Date of Next Meetings
The dates and venues for the future 2019 meetings are as follows:

Committee Mtg        Mon 2nd Sept     David’s house - 8 The Chantry Colchester
AGM                        Mon 21st Oct      Grove Hill House Dedham
Committee Mtg        Mon 11th Nov     TBA
Meetings start at 19.30


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approximately 20.55 hrs
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